
    

A decade of research at the W.M. Keck Laboratory 
for Functional Brain Imaging and Behavior led by 
neuroscientist Richard Davidson found that 
choosing specific thoughts and emotions could 
permanently change the working of the brain. When 
participants practiced feeling love and compassion, 
their brains went into action connecting and  
                            building new circuitry at high  
         speed. Davidson has concluded  
    that emotions play a strong role in 

   

mental acuity and that spending  
   just ten minutes a day focusing on  
   feeling loving and kind can make  
   you smarter and happier. 
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The Promise of  
the Labyrinth 

I participated in a labyrinth workshop 
Sunday, October 16, at Hudson River 
Presbytery s leadership event (and I promise 
to publicize this better next year!). 

The labyrinth is an ancient spiritual tool 
which is in many ways a metaphor for our 
pilgrimage with God. As you can see in the 
diagram, a labyrinth is a path into the center 
of a circle.   

Many people confuse 
labyrinths with mazes. 
A maze has lots of 
twists and turns, and if 
you ve ever been inside 
one, it s very easy to get 
disoriented and loose 
your way. 

Remember the scene in the old movie, The 
Shining? It can be very scary to be lost in a 
maze (especially if Jack Nicholson is chasing 
you with an axe!)  

Unlike a maze, you cannot get lost in a 
labyrinth. Once you place you foot on its 
path and start walking, you will come to the 
center. Then, once you turn around and start 
walking the other way, you will come out 
again. This is a wonderful way of looking at 
our Christian faith journey. Once we commit 
to the Christian life through Baptism and 
profession of faith, we step into the 
labyrinth. All we have to do is keep walking 
with God, and God will bring us through the 
curves and loops of our lives. When our 
journey is complete at death, God in Christ 

will bring us into the fullness of God s own 
presence. 

One thing I found as I walked the labyrinth 
was how discombobulated I got if I tried to 
look too far ahead, or compared myself with 
others who were at different places on their 
journeys. Again, that s a lot like life. But 
when I stayed on my part of the path, 
mindful of walking and being guided by the 
path itself, I entered into a sense of 
timelessness. There was something 
transformative about the experience, even if 
it was only a feeling of deep relaxation once I 
returned from the walk and into the world 
again. 

If you have never walked a labyrinth before, 
it s a wonderful form of walking prayer 
and/or meditation. Stony Point Retreat 
Center welcomes those who would like to 
spend some time in a different kind of 
spiritual exercise.  

     Blessings,      

The Reverend Dr. Lori Knight-Whitehouse is 
pastor of New Hempstead Presbyterian Church. 
She can be reached in the church office  
(354 2372) Mondays through Thursdays and by 
e-mail at:  

lori.knight-whitehouse@nhpchurch.org.  

In the event of a pastoral emergency, please call 
362 0729.
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Thanksgiving Food Collection 
On November 20, the Deacons will lead the 
congregation in assembling Thanksgiving 
baskets for those in need. With your generous 
contributions last year, our congregation 
provided feasts for over Ninety families. This is 
just one of the many ways WE as a church can 
reach out to the community and show God's 
love.  

Collection Dates

  

Nov 6        Canned Cranberry Sauce & Gravies 

Nov 13      Any of the collectibles 

Nov 20 

 

We will use this day to put together 
the baskets after service in Murchison Hall. Your 
help on that day will be greatly appreciated. A 
lunch will be provided for those who stay to 
help.   

Cash is welcome to buy turkeys, fresh produce & 
fruits, as well as other staples.  

We also need people to shop for us. If you are 
interested or have other questions, please call 
Carmen Bermudez or Marc Bidon.             

Volunteers Needed for 
Meals on Wheels 

Reliable volunteers needed to place and monitor 
fundraising coin boxes in retail establishments 
around the county, and to distribute and 
monitor public relations 
pamphlets in doctor s offices. 
Hours are at the volunteer s 
convenience. 

Patient and compassionate 
volunteers needed to aid staff 
in tending senior participants 
with beginning dementia at 
our Intergenerational Day Care Center in 
Pomona. Hours are 11 AM to 2 PM Mondays, 
Tuesdays or Thursdays. 

Singers and musicians needed to perform at any 
of our Adult Day Centers and Senior Centers, 
any weekday, any time between 10 and 1. 

Organized, pleasant voiced volunteers needed at 
our Nanuet office for lunchtime relief on our 
multi-line switchboard for one hour only, from 
12:30 to 1:30 PM Tuesdays, Thursdays or 
Fridays. 

All volunteers need to provide their own 
transportation. To volunteer, please call Barbara 
Rein, Supervisor of Volunteer Programs, at  
624 6325.  

Interfaith Breakfast Group 
Those interested in helping serve breakfast with 
the Interfaith Breakfast Group, please call Paul 
Emch.
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Adult Bible Study 
The Sunday Adult Bible 
Study group, taught by Ed 
Garcia, meets at 9:30 AM 
in the Colonial Room. 
Anyone is welcome to join 
any week. 

Pastor Lori has started a Monday evening bible 
study. Presently we are studying the book of 
Genesis. All are welcome in the Colonial room 
starting at 8 PM.  

Interim Organist 
Alison Blanchard is serving as our interim 
organist. Ms Blanchard received her degree in 
Music Education from Ithaca College. She has 
served as a substitute organist in the 
Plattsburgh, NY area 
for the past few years. 
Presently, she is an 
elementary music 
teacher in the Ramapo 
Central School district 
as well as assistant 
director of the 
Elementary All-District 
Orchestra. In addition, 
Alison teaches private 
piano lessons and plays bass clarinet with both 
the Ridgewood Concert Band and the Upper 
Saddle River Community Band. 

She will play for choir rehearsals on Wednesday 
evenings from 8 to 10 PM. Barbara Zacheis has 
agreed to direct the choir as we continue our 
search.  

Sunday School Schedule 
October 16  November 6   Story of Joseph 

November 13  November 20   David & Goliath 

November 27        No Sunday School Today 

December 4  December 18   Nativity of Christ               

Advent is Coming!  
November 27 is the first Sunday of Advent.  

The first Sunday is when we decorate the 
Sanctuary for the season. The Hanging of the 
Greens  is a fun event for all as we work together 
as a congregation and get into the spirit of 
Christmas. A light lunch is served and there are 
activities for all ages to participate in. 

So, mark your calendar and plan to get your 
secular preparations accomplished in November. 
Then we will be able to join together as a church 
family and prepare our hearts and minds for the 
coming of the Christ child.   
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Stewardship Letter 
From the Finance and Stewardship Committee 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ: 

In the past two (2) months the Finance and 
Stewardship Committee has provided you with 
information on the financial situation of our 
church. We have provided the following: 

1. The financial state of our current 
pledging (only 51% of our members 
pledged in 2005) 

2. We presented to you a projected 2006 
budget that reflected a $27,000 deficit. 

3. We presented a bar chart that reflected 
the congregation s giving pattern. It 
indicated that the majority of our 
members are giving between $11 and $16 
per week. The average church needs 
$35/week/member to cover overhead. 
The presentation was informative and 
motivating. 

4. We had three (3) members of the 
committee witness to the congregation as 
to why they have given to the ministry of 
our church. 

5. We have also held four (4) Meet and 
Greet group meetings, giving the 
congregation the opportunity to meet the 
new minister. 

As part of this final presentation, have you ever 
considered what a wonderful gift God has given 
us in the ability to dream? In our youth, we 
dream of places that a bike could take us. As 
teens, we longed for a car. As adults, we dream 
of our future in terms of home, family, career 
and retirement. 

In short, our ability to dream is the essence of 
growth. All that we do, every step we take, we 
first have to dream about. We ask you to dream 
about a closer relationship with God. As 
Christians, we turn our thoughts to God and to 
how we can live an enriching life in Christ. Our 
spiritual awakening may be sudden and 
profound, but our spiritual growth is a lifelong 
process that comes one step at a time. Over the 

coming year, we encourage you to focus on 
prayer and the little steps you can take in your 
daily living to build a closer relationship with 
God. 

With all of the above 
information at hand, we now 
ask you to prayerfully take a 
step and consider increasing 
your giving to the ministry of 
our church by 1% of your 
family income. If you have not 
pledged in the past year, we 
ask that you consider giving 
2% of your family income. If 
you cannot increase your 
pledge by the requested 
amount, remember that your 
time and talents are also 
resources for putting your faith 
into actions. 

Pledge cards are available through the church 
office. You may request one and mail it back to 
the church. Together we can accomplish even 
more than we can dream.  

Sincerely,  

The Finance and Stewardship Committee  
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In Colonial Days, The English Church stood on a 
crossroads busy with farmers and continental 
troops. It still stands on that busy American 
crossroads, watching over change, unchanged 
and lovely as ever. 

Why did they call us The English Church ? The 
reply is that we were the only church conducting 
a service in English. Until our establishment in 
1734, the only church was the Dutch Reformed 
(1694). It had services in Dutch in distant 
Tappan. 

Records show that Samuel Coe was the principal 
founder of this Church, arriving here with his 
family shortly before 1734. He built his home 
across the road, just west. Services were held in 
an old log schoolhouse, nearby.        

In 1742, young Samuel Coe inherited his father s 
lands and gave New Hempstead about a quarter 
of an acre. They decided to put up a church a bit 
north of us. 

In 1827, the old church was taken down and in 
the same year a new church, the one we attend 
today, was built at a total cost of $1625.30. This 
included $148.80 for a bell, a rope and 
blacksmithing. 

During the Revolution, The English Church was 
host to part of General Woodford s army and on 
more than one occasion, Washington s Troops 
camped on this ground. 

In the Nation, our Church, founded in 1734, still 
serves its congregation and community on an 
American crossroads.


